FCC COULD LET A BELL BUY WORLDCOM

Federal Communications Commission Chairman Michael Powell declared the telecommunications industry in a state of “utter crisis,” and suggested his agency might allow a Baby Bell to take over WorldCom. The merger of a large regional phone carrier and the nation’s second-largest long-distance company, a combination once seen as unthinkable, would reverse the FCC’s position on such deals. It also could lead to further consolidation as the other Bells scrambled to acquire AT&T and Sprint Corp. as a way of keeping pace. FCC Chairman Michael Powell said the industry’s battered, debt-ridden condition now leaves regulators little choice but to consider such options, especially if the alternatives would disrupt phone and data service to WorldCom’s 20 million customers.
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